
Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 8pm on May 13th.  Board members 
present were Steve, Emery, Brenda, Karen and Denise.  Town members present were Bill Miller, Cheryl, 
April and Dale McVicker, Joan Heath, Chris Beadles, Ed Cummings, Bill and Jennifer Leggit, Gloria Brooks 
and Gary Beadles. 

Agenda approved as presented by Brenda with a second by Steve 

April meeting minutes were read and approved as presented by Emery with a 2nd by Steve. 

Treasurers report beginning balance was $64,093.17 with deposits of $2,311.06 and bills of $21,178.91 
leaving an ending balance of $45,225.32. Steve made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report with a 
second by Brenda. 

Approved and paid bills 

Supervisors report 

1.  Emery will attend the town’s association meeting on Thursday. 

Road updates 

1. Steve and Emery did a road tour through the town.  Also Steve and Pat Harder did a tour around 
town.  A list was created by the on what road need to be taken care of.  The beginning work will 
be Konsella, Schiltz(from the Hwy to Zach’s), Paul Road, the culverts on Smith Dr west of Millers, 
Smith south and Johnson Road. 

2. Steve will contact the county regarding the end of the road on Maple street where the plow tore 
up the blacktop last winter. 

3. Items that have been done crack filling by Bernie Madlons. 

Correspondence-went through 

Old Business- 

1. Ball Diamond-Nothing new at this time. 

New Business 

1. Hand Pump needs to get put back up where it was for historic purposes. 
2. Fire dept. doors-Gary brought in information regarding a couple of doors that need repairing at 

the fire hall.  Brenda made a motion to approve up to $1,000 for the doors with a 2nd by Steve. 
3. Community Center update 

a. Stove is in and working 
b. Floor in the kitchen is done 
c. Johan is on phase 2 of the Felcon grant 

4. Other Business 
a. Park electricity-Needs to be updated.  We will need to have an electrician come out and 

look at it. 
b. Emery was questioning the question regarding mileage. It was explained that it was the 

2023 mileage that was in question as it was extremely higher than 2022. 



c. Chris questioned if people using the ball diamond would be able to use the concession 
stand now that the town is paying for the light and she also made comment that we 
should only waiting a little while longer to obtain the property that we are trying to get 
and just move forward with the improvement that we can with the money that we 
have. 

d. Chris would also like to see more information on the First Responders annual report 
such as the beginning and ending checking balance as transaction report.  Denise will 
follow up with them and let them know the requests. 

5. Next meeting was set for June 10th. 

 

 


